


Initial Response from Tom Green County Misdemeanor Courts 5/18/22 
 
The Tom Green County Court at Law #1 and #2's initial response to Findings 1 and 2 on page 15 
of the fiscal monitoring report will be to ensure that requests for counsel are either granted or 
denied within the 3 working days.   
 
In the past some individuals would fail to properly complete the form requesting attorney or 
fail to provide any supporting documentation regarding their financial status and their 
applications would be held open while they were instructed to provide more information. For 
those individuals who fail to properly complete the form requesting attorney completely or fail 
to provide documentation, the request will now be denied within 3 working days and the 
individual will be informed of the necessary steps to follow to resubmit their request.   
 
For individuals who submit a request for counsel prior to arraignment and, after arraignment 
inform the Court of their desire to withdraw the request and sign a waiver of attorney, those 
applications will be noted as denied and included in the file. This should provide the paper trail 
showing an informed waiver of counsel according to statute. 
 
All participants in the process of taking and reviewing the applications will be instructed to 
continue to move the requests through the system as quickly as possible so as to provide 
counsel to those who qualify within 3 working days. 
 
Judge Ben Nolen 
Tom Green County Court at Law 
 


